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27th July 2022 
 
Deputy Neasa Hourigan 
Dáil Éireann 
Dublin 2 
 
 
PQ ref 39655/22  
“To ask the Minister for Health the number of the 24 residents at a centre (details supplied) from 
January 2021 who have since been transferred to nursing-homes; and if he will make a statement 
on the matter.” 
 
Details Supplied: Owenacurra Centre 
 
Dear Deputy Hourigan, 
 
The Health Service Executive has been requested to reply directly to you in the context of the above 
Parliamentary Question, which you submitted to the Minister for Health for response. 
 
The original plan for the Owenacurra Centre Approved Centre was to refurbish the building so as to 
bring it to a standard that allows for the provision of care and recovery which a modern service should 
provide and one that matches the care being provided there.  However, once planning work for this 
refurbishment began, and based on commissioned reports, it was established that refurbishment 
would effectively mean demolishing the building, as a full refurbishment in itself would not guarantee 
that the building would meet building requirements or be regarded as fit for purpose.  
 
The difficult but necessary decision to close the unit was made in consultation with our Estates 
colleagues given the unacceptable deficiencies in the accommodation and the investment of 
significant funding into a building which would still not bring the unit up to an acceptable 
accommodation standard for residents.  
 
Consultations with families and meetings with the remaining residents continue. Residents are 
transferring to the most appropriate assessed setting that will meet their needs, and with their 
expressed preference to the forefront in any such decision. Assessments with residents have been 
completed and consultation with families remains ongoing while residents have a mandated care plan 
under the care of a Consultant Psychiatrist and the MDT. 
 
The decisions with regard to the transfers have been made based on the assessed needs and will and 
preference of the residents.  In relation to resident’s that have transferred to Nursing Homes, I can 
confirm that 5 of 19 former residents have been transferred to Nursing Home care. I have been 
advised that Social Work and Medical provide ongoing services to those who have transferred.   
 
I trust the above clarifies the queries raised.  

https://www.oireachtas.ie/en/visit-and-learn/how-parliament-works/role-of-the-oireachtas/dail-eireann/


 

 

 
Kind Regards, 

 
_______________________ 
Mr Hugh Scully  
A/General Manager 
Mental Health Services 
Cork Kerry Community Healthcare 
 


